4375

RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes of

Jerome Township Board of Trustees

Meeting

ĞÇ	GOVERNMENT FORMS & SUPPLIES 614-224-6338 FORM NO. 10148	
-	Held December 17, 2019	20

The Jerome Township Board of Trustees met in special session on December 17, 2019 at 8:55 p.m. for a public hearing. Board Chairman Joe Craft called the meeting to order. Ronald Rhodes, Joe Craft and C.J. Lovejoy answered the roll call. Also in attendance were Robert Caldwell (Fiscal Officer), Eric Snowden (Zoning Coordinator/Inspector), Doug Stewart (Fire Chief/Director of Departments) and members of the public.

Eric Snowden indicated that the purpose of this meeting was to hear Application #19-ZA-12 submitted by the Jerome Township Zoning Commission to address common access drives. He stated that currently the Jerome Township zoning code uses the term shared driveway access. He went on to explain that the recommendation of the Zoning Commission was to allow for common access drives to be twenty feet in width. However, in looking at the Union County Engineer's recommendations he had updated the request to twelve feet. The Board also discussed the various scenarios when common access drives prove to be beneficial.

Each of the three Board members indicated they are comfortable with what is being proposed. It was moved by Joe Craft and seconded by C.J. Lovejoy that the Jerome Township Board of Trustees adopt the following resolution:

The Jerome Township Board of Trustees approve the adoption of the revisions to shared driveway access to sections 420.05, 425.04, 430.04 and 435.04 oy the Jerome Township Zoning Resolution.

The vote resulted as follows:
Ronald Rhodes, yes
Lonnie (Joe) Craft, yes
Charles (C.J.) Lovejoy, yes

The resolution carried. (Res. 19-130)

At 9:11 p.m. it was moved by Joe Craft and seconded by Ron Rhodes that the Jerome Township Board of Trustees adjourn. The motion carfiled.

Lonnie (Joe) Craft, Chairman

Robert Caldwell, Fiscal Officer